



Decision No. 1

**Espiritu de Montjuic
Barcelona (Spain)
4 April 2022**

From: The Stewards of the Meeting

To: All competitors of Masters Endurands Legends

The Stewards received a report from the race director about the track safety conditions.

Race start due 14h25 was delayed following a massive oil spill in the previous race (Mini) that necessitated multiple delays compounded by continuous rain. The Sc was also inspecting at moderate speed and was often sliding and not in full control.

Decision:

Based on that the grid has suffered over 10 withdrawals due to the conditions and that if the race was to go ahead most would have had to be run behind the SC, and with regard to driver and officials safety, the decision is made to cancel the race at 16h03.

A handwritten signature in black ink, appearing to be "M. van Geel".

Marc van Geel

Steward (Chairman)

374-22

16:30

A handwritten signature in black ink, appearing to be "Jordi Parro".

Jordi Parro

Steward

A handwritten signature in black ink, appearing to be "Xavier Naves".

Xavier Naves

Steward